Coggin College of Business
Executive Committee Meeting
February 8, 2018 (9:00-10:30 am)

Members Present: Dawkin



- Fidelity Investment sponsored Boot Camp on January 31, which promotes CMC



make a hiring decision over the weekend. Mark thanked everyone who participated in the
search process and on the search committee.

. Questions Regarding Allocation of $100K for 4 years to CCB to support new Dean —
(Mark Dawkins) - The allocations are on the back of the agenda, and no questions have
been asked regarding hihe agDso pa0iso pa0(ye)4(1)13(nv)-1(t)-2(i)-2(m)4(d i-6a0i)-2(1)8(luhe)4( 0)-2(ng de



money to do to secure permanent teaching capacity for the college. Mark wants to convert
and hire as many people as possible this spring, including:

- Michael Morris — visiting to full-time instructor (third year as visiting and the only one
who teaches real estate)

- Jeff Gottlieb — visiting to full-time instructor

- Monica Salomon - visiting to full-time instructor

- Ben Paladino - rehire as visiting instructor

- Mike McCardle — visiting to full-time instructor

- Greg Gutkowski — visiting to full-time instructor

9. DRC and Cheating/Cheating Ad Hoc Committee (Paul Fadil) — Mark said he will survey
faculty to assess how many want to participate in a DRC meeting regarding cheating and
exam security, and he will reach out to the DRC to schedule a meeting.

10. Cultural Competency Training for CCB Students — No update
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	- Three (3) tenure –track in MAN     Completed 
	3. Downtown expansion update (developer signed lease in December, opening 1/1/19) - (Mark Dawkins) – Shari Shuman said they are still waiting on the incentive package from the Downtown Investment Authority.  The city is meeting on February 22 and we hope CCB’s request for $380,000 will be approved.  Once UNF has a commitment from the Downtown Investment Authority for incentives for equipment, etc., UNF will sign the lease. The parking vouchers will likely be a part of the agreement.   

	- Mark passed out an email from Jeff Michelman which notes conflicts between mandatory  exam period for online classes and students regularly scheduled classes. Deb Miller said  you use can 8 hours of face-to-face time for online classes, and this is primarily used for exams. Mark asked the department heads to inform faculty of these conflicts so they can be avoided.  Mark wants to have a CCB testing lab for online classes (maybe on  Saturday) with a graduate student or staff to proctor the tests. David asked if we should  look into annexing building 10 for a possible testing site. Andres and Chris said building  10 is on top of the PECO list, but UNF needs to get languages and philosophy classes relocated. Mark asked everyone to start thinking about how to operationalize a testing  lab.  
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